Dear Inspector Barton, 
Having considered the terms of your provisional decision relating to how to examine at the Inquiry the issue concerning the consideration given by Shepway District Council (“SDC”) to the application prior to resolving to permit it, LAAG has taken the advice of Matthew Horton QC, who has advised it to respond as follows:

1. On the opening day of the Inquiry you raised the issue.  Both Mr Horton QC, on behalf of LAAG, and Peter Village QC, on behalf of the Applicant, submitted that evidence on the issue should be heard and tested orally since it related to a material consideration, namely the nature of and reasons for the support locally for the proposal as expressed through locally elected representatives.  Mr Village QC referred to the emerging importance to be attached to “localism” in considering whether to permit development.  Paul Brown QC, for SDC, did not dissent and you agreed to the course proposed. 

2. LAAG is concerned that your recollection does not appear to accord with LAAG’s.  

3. LAAG understands that the emergence of a further witness for LAAG (SDC’s former consultant, Mr Web) has prompted you to propose now that the issue should be considered in writing only.  Before you make a further ruling, LAAG submits that it is entitled to be informed precisely of the sequence of events which accounts for your present position on the issue.  

4. We note that Paul Brown QC e-mailed the Programme Officer on 31st March 2011 “endorsing” your present position.  It appears from that e-mail that that endorsement is influenced by his desire that Mr Ellames should not be cross-examined on the issue.  That is understandable given the extraordinary circumstances in which SDC resolved to amend the appropriate assessment and, in reliance thereon, to resolve to grant permission.  LAAG submits, however, that you should be troubled by Mr Brown QC’s change of heart, since it occurred subsequent to SDC learning that its former consultant, Mr Kevin Web, had volunteered to give evidence on behalf of LAAG.  

5. Mr Web’s evidence is being prepared at the present time; we understand, however, that he can assist on the following matters: 

(i) His historical involvement in the project and his consistent advice that the development would be likely to have a significant effect upon the SPA and the SSSI. 

(ii) The manner in which changes came to be made to the Appropriate Assessment. 

(iii) Advice provided by him to SDC which he was asked to remove from final reports.  
6. Until a full draft of Mr Web’s evidence has been provided to LAAG, it would be premature for LAAG to form a final view on its relevance and importance.  It must follow that at that stage you too cannot take a final decision on how to deal with it.  It is apparent, however, that the evidence relates not only to the localism issue but to SDC’s approach to and your own evaluation of an issue of critical importance in European Law, namely appropriate assessment.  
7. Consequently, LAAG submits that you must defer your decision until Mr Web’s evidence has been provided in draft to LAAG.  Furthermore, LAAG submits that it is not appropriate for your decision to be taken pursuant to written representations.  The only fair and efficient way to take it is in open Inquiry with all interested parties and their advocates (including Mr Horton QC) present.  

Yours sincerely, 
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